
Officer Academy POI 

All Non-rank holding seniors 

Day 1 

Task: To understand the competency of “followership.” 

Condition: Given a 50- minute block of classroom instruction and the “Guide to Being a Cadet 
Officer at The Citadel” (OG) and the “Citadel Training Manual” (CTM). 

Standard: Actively participate in the discussion and describe specific ways a senior private can be 
“easy to lead.”   

Instructor Notes: 

Describe and discuss “building skills as a subordinate” as explained in the CTM pages 13-14 with an 
emphasis on “being easy to lead.” 

Describe and discuss “leadership as service” as explained on page 4 of the CTM and servant 
leadership as explained in the OG pages 29-32. 

Discuss what “being easy to lead” means in formation, at PT, during MRI, and during ESP. 

Day 2 

Task: To understand how a senior private can contribute to a positive organizational climate. 

Condition: Given a 50- minute block of classroom instruction and the “Guide to Being a Cadet 
Officer at The Citadel” (OG) and the “Citadel Training Manual” (CTM). 

Standard: Actively participate in the discussion and describe specific ways a senior private can 
contribute to a positive organizational climate. 

Instructor Notes: 

Describe and discuss organizational climate as explained in the OG pages 32-33. 

Describe and discuss “encouragement,” “force multipliers,” and “force shrinkers” as explained on 
page 26 of the CTM. 

Describe and discuss collective resiliency as explained in the OG pages 34-35.  

Describe and discuss mentoring as explained in the CTM on pages 28-29. 

Review expectations setting as explained in Chapter 2 of the CTM. 

Ask the cadets what they think their commander should expect of them and what they expect of 
their commander.  Encourage the cadets to share those thoughts with their commander. 

Day 3 

Task: To understand how a senior private can use personal power positively. 



Condition: Given a 50- minute block of classroom instruction and the “Guide to Being a Cadet 
Officer at The Citadel” (OG) and the “Citadel Training Manual” (CTM). 

Standard: Actively participate in the discussion and describe specific ways a senior private can use 
personal power positively. 

Instructor Notes: 

Describe and discuss personal power versus positional power as explained on pages 2-4 of the CTM.  
Emphasize the positive and negative potential of personal power. 

Describe and discuss the “law of the niche” of pages 20-21 of the OG. 

Describe and discuss leadership by example as explained on page 12 of CTM. 

Ask the cadets what they think their general personal power is. 

Ask the cadets what their individual niche might be in their company or platoon. 

Ask the cadets how they can practically contribute using their personal power and niche.  Encourage 
the cadets to share those thoughts with their commander. 

Day 4 

Task: To understand how a senior private can support the chain of command. 

Condition: Given a 50- minute block of classroom instruction and the Cadet Leader Development 
Program AY 2017-2018, the “Guide to Being a Cadet Officer at The Citadel” (OG), and the “Citadel 
Training Manual” (CTM). 

Standard: Actively participate in the discussion and describe specific ways a senior private can 
support the chain of command. 

Instructor Notes: 

Describe and discuss the theory of challenge and support as explained in the Cadet Leader 
Development Program AY 2017-2018 page 10 and the OG pages 21-22. 

Describe and discuss empathy, which is briefly alluded to on page 30 of the OG. 

Ask the cadets to empathize with the company commander.  What challenges does he or she face?  
How do they think it feels for them to face those challenges?  How do they think the commander 
feels when his or her classmates are not “easy to lead” or actually work against him?  How can a 
senior private, by word and deed, support the company commander? 

Day 5 

Task: To understand how a senior private can support the chain of command. 

Condition: Given previous instruction and a panel of present commanders and platoon leaders. 

Standard: Actively participate in the discussion and respond to the panel’s recommendations of 
specific ways a senior private can support the chain of command. 



Instructor Notes: 

Introduce the panel and have each of them describe what it is like to lead peers and how their 
classmates either supported or did not support them this year.  Help the panelists lead the 
discussion of how the cadets can be a force multiplier in their companies instead of a force shrinker. 

Consider adding senior privates recommended by the commanders to the panel. 

 

 


